
Memorandum  
 
To:  Mayor and City Council  
 
From:  Evan Byrd, Fleet Manager 
 
Date:  September 26, 2016 
 
Subject: Bid Tabulation for One (1) New 2017 Vacuum/Hydro Excavator Truck 
 
Recommendation: 
 
That the City of Gillette awards the bid to Titan Machinery of Gillette, Wyoming, in the amount 
of $382,658.45 for their bid on One (1) New 2017 Vacuum/Hydro Excavator Truck. 
 
 

Bidder Model  Bid Price  Notes 
Jack’s Truck & Equipment, 
Gillette, Wyoming 

2017 Freightliner 114SD 
w/ Camel 1200 body 

$370,850.00 Failed to meet 
specifications 

Jack’s Truck & Equipment, 
Gillette, Wyoming 

2017 Freightliner 114SD 
w/ Vac-Con body  

$379,070.00 Failed to meet 
specifications 

Enviro-Clean 
Intermountain, LLC, SLC, 
Utah 

2017 Freightliner 114SD 
w/ Vac-Con body  

$379,330.35 ($361,267.00 
originally before 5%)  

Failed to meet 
specifications 

Titan Machinery,  
Gillette, Wyoming 

2017 Freightliner 114SD 
w/ Vactor 2100 Plus body 

$382,658.45 Recommend 
(1 exception)  

    
    

 Account number   Budgeted Amount  
Amount Charged to 

Account Balance 
604-30-37-419-70-47610 $398,682.00 $382,658.45 $16,023.55  

 
 
Background 
 
This is a replacement for Unit 69, which is a Fleet Rental used by Streets and Water Divisions. 
Wastewater, which uses Unit 88 will receive the new unit and Unit 88 will become the new Fleet 
Rental unit. These replacement units were approved in the budget. The remaining funds will be 
used to upfit the vehicles with appropriate lighting, City of Gillette signage, etc. 
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